FINAL
March 23, 2023

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 5:19 pm. There were 16 members present: Wanda Rauscher, Cindy Smith, Dawn Bahr, Ann Reynolds, Bob Lumpkins, Ray Rottman, Lindsey Smith, Joe Vorsas, Dale Wade, Greg Marshall, Phil Guthrie, Beverly Guthrie, Mark Edmund, Paul Wick, Sandy Tibbs, Bonnie Edwards, and Carol Lanthrum. Missing was Lance Homeniuk.
Distribution of Useful Documents
Documents distributed as speakers gave presentations: VMS Database Entries as of March 23, 2023; Website Update.
Reports of Officers, Directors and Chairs
President Report/Membership – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda is excited about our current projects including the pollinator garden in front of the Tyler Nature Center facilitated by the design and grant from Bring Back the Monarchs through the Native Plant Society of Texas that was submitted by Kay Jenkins; trails and bench restoration at the Tyler Nature Center; the City Nature Challenge. She asks if we have member resources for further projects. Phil Guthrie confirmed that we have 63 paid members plus 25 paid new 2023 class members for a total 88 members.
Vice-President – Cindy Smith
Cindy stated that Jacob White is speaking about Wild Turkey Ecology. She is hoping to get someone, perhaps Greg Grant, to talk about pocket prairies and native grasses. She hopes Lance Homeniuk will speak about Phenology at the April chapter meeting.
Secretary – Carol Lanthrum
No report
Treasurer – Phil Guthrie
[bookmark: _GoBack]Phil stated that our cash is at its peak for the year as we have no pending bills and we are expected to net approximately $1200 from the 2023 class operations. The treasury contains approximately $10,000. He states we have enough money to supplement the grant for the pollinator garden; he said the grant has not yet been received. Cindy Smith asked if it would be received as a lump sum; Phil stated he did not know, but suspected it would be as it was small ($600).
Training Class/Advanced Training – Beverly Guthrie
Beverly stated the 2023 class is halfway through the class schedule; classes are going well. She believes the Mentor Program has been very helpful, especially at the beginning of the year and thanked Denise Gary for her leadership. There are now 24 students, with one who never started classes and one who decided to drop out. Natalie Curley, 2023 class representative, was unable to attend this board meeting due to a family emergency.
Beverly said there was plenty of AT available and very accessible by Zoom.
Community Education/Outreach – Lance Homeniuk
Lance was not in attendance; he was unable to attend for health reasons (as communicated to Wanda).
Speakers Bureau/Social Media – Greg Marshall
Greg has not had any requests for speakers.
Greg stated that having Dawn Bahr as an administrator has helped. FaceBook numbers have increased; there are roughly 600 followers. 
Greg stated he has been contacted by Mark Byrd of the Cavity Nester Conservancy about providing funds for and installing a Purple Martin house at Lake Gladewater Park. There was discussion that, if we were to pay for a PM house, we should make plans to maintain it. Greg questioned whether we have enough interested members to do this project; 10-15 members showed interest. Greg was asked to pursue this potential project. Also he said to note the article in subsequent April newsletter about project work at the Mineola Nature Preserve).

Volunteer Management System Director – Lindsey Smith
Lindsey stated that there were 33 different projects available for volunteers. VSH for 2023 total 2,180 hours and AT 180 hours. These have been accomplished by 81 members. (see attached)
Newsletter – Ann Reynolds
Ann appreciates the number and variety of articles she has received recently. Of course she needs more. The ‘Member Spotlight’ and ‘Wait! What?’ are welcome additions.
Technology Issue at TNC – Ray Rottman
Technology issues continue at the TNC. He used 3 sets of batteries for equipment because of dead batteries; one set was his own. He stated the following upgrades are needed.
1) TPWD needs to fix the cable to the overhead projector.
2) Presenters need to have their presentation on a flash drive and some familiarity with their own equipment.
3) Presenters need internet access.
Beverly thanked Ray for his help, especially with the 2023 classes. She stated that she encourages presenters to have flash drives, etc., without being offensive. Joe Varsas stated Ray needs to go back to his contact at TPWD and request that the IT tech work with Ray to solve these issues. Boyd Sanders also suggested that presenters be given information about things that are compatible with our equipment.
Volunteer Service Projects – Dawn Bahr 
Dawn stated that that individual Earth Day Projects do not have to be approved as long as the project is sponsored by a city, community, or volunteer organization that is generally recognized as vetted. 
Dawn stated that she received an email Vicky that the City of Tyler has 4 opportunities including requesting a ETMN member to become a Tyler Tree Committee member. She reminded us of the native plant planting at the Wildscape in front of the TNC on April 8th. 
Mark Edmund reviewed the I.D. Fairchild workday for Red Cockaded Woodpeckers on March 10th and also discussed future bird banding and egg/nestling counts.
Mark also stated that ETCMN has 6 teams with 22 MN for the Great Texas Birding Classic. There are 5 positions left on various teams.
Website – Dale Wade
Dale stated that the Adopt-A-Loop still needs a person to adopt Rose Rudman Park. All pages of the website are updated:
· Uploaded newsletters for January, February, & March 2023.
· Added photos to ‘Look at Us’.
· CNC logo was added to the Home page; CNC flyer on the News & Events Calendar
· Updated memberships meetings on Events calendar
· TNC Wildscape Clean-up added to Events calendar
Website user/password updated and effective 3/31/23: 
	Challenge/Cha113n6E
New Business
Texas Water Specialist 
Lance Homeniuk (through off-meeting communication) had proposed that we order the Texas Water Specialist training books. After discussion, it was determined that Wanda would order some as they are free.
Community Volunteers
Dawn Bahr reiterated the requests for volunteers.
Proposal for New Chapter
Sandy Tibbs made a proposal for a new chapter of Texas Master Naturalists. Wanda reminded everyone that this topic is a discussion only and that no vote will be taken on this proposal tonight.
Sandy stated at the Yantis Prairie Days 10-15 people should interest in MN program but were not willing to drive to Tyler to attend classes and volunteer projects due to distance and trouble seeing to drive at night. Sandy believes that there is interest in the community if she could keep the driving time close to an hour.
Sandy proposed that Wood and Rains counties be removed from the East Texas Chapter and that Hopkins be removed from the Red River Chapter and potentially Franklin county. She modified this proposal to also include Upshur County in the East Texas Chapter catchment.  She has discussed this proposal with Michelle Haggerty & Mary Pearl Meuth, state coordinators for TXMN. State informed her that the first step is asking the affected chapter boards if they are willing to concede the requested territories. 
Sandy Tibbs made a formal request to establish a new chapter.
Several areas of concern were discussed:
· What would happen to current members in those counties? It was noted that by state rules they could be members of the chapter of their choice.
· Would there be separate initial training in the new chapter? Sandy stated that would be her preference due to the driving issue. She did not think it would be a problem to get instructors.
· Beverly stated that she would be in favor of the new Chapter as long as efforts were made to assure that formation of the new Chapter would not harm ETCMN.  Since structure of the Training Class Program is at the discretion of the Training Class Director assisted by the members of the Curriculum Committee, care should be given that the plans for a new Chapter do not interfere with the continuation of the present, very successful training program in ETCMN.
· Phil Guthrie stated that initial excitement is high, but sustaining interest is harder. Sandy said she understands, but she wants to emphasize quality over quantity.
· Wanda has concerns about losing the Mineola Nature Preserve from ETCMN area and the difficulties in setting up an initial training program.
· Several ideas were discussed to handle initial training classes.
· Sandy is asking for board approval and general membership approval.  State says board approval is what is required.
· Other comments: Beverly stated we have enough members for 2 chapters; Ann Reynolds stated there would be interest in the new chapter from residents of Holly Lake Ranch; Bob Lumpkins stated the mechanics of starting a new chapter are formidable.
Wanda stated she would call a special board meeting just prior to the April chapter meeting to discuss and vote on the proposal.
Wanda adjourned the meeting at 6:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Lanthrum
Secretary
